2008/SOM3/MAG/002


29th Market Access Working Group Meeting
Summary Report
The Market Access Group (MAG) acts as a focal point for advancing and integrating CTI objectives on tariffs and non-tariff measures (NTMs).  It also works on developing and maintaining databases on tariffs and non-tariff measures (NTMs). The MAG met the 21st May, in Arequipa, Peru, under an acting Convenor, Dr Walter Goode, from Australia. At the end of the meeting, MAG endorsed the nomination of Dr Akihiko Tamura (Japan) as its convenor for the next two years.

In discussing possible MAG initiatives in support of the WTO NAMA negotiations, MAG agreed on the importance of maintaining the integrity of the WTO Information Technology Agreement (ITA). It invited economies to suggest possible activities related to information technology products.
MAG discussed how best to pursue a work program reflecting the REI commitment to examine, in close connection with the business sector, the various types of preferential rules of origin used in the APEC region with the aim of increasing knowledge of their similarities and differences, and to explore how they might be rationalized. MAG will intensify its work with ABAC to understand and make best use of the Marshall School of Business study in ROO.
MAG decided to continue its consideration of the policy aspects of trade in remanufactured products by seeking information from economies concerning approach to remanufactured products. The Secretariat will compile responses received for discussion at MAG III.
MAG discussed a paper tabled jointly by the Canada, New Zealand and the United States which proposes the creation of a database on environmental goods and services. MAG members welcomed this paper, but they were unable to endorse it in its current form. MAG decided to examine the issues further by concentrating in the first instances on identifying possible objectives for a database. It instructed the Secretariat to obtain views from economies on the adequacy of the objectives identified by the co-sponsors. At the same time, it asked the Secretariat to obtain views from economies on other aspects related to trade and environment that the MAG might undertake. The Secretariat will report on responses received to MAG III.

MAG discussed briefly a proposal by Canada and New Zealand for the holding of a workshop on aspects of global food trade and food security. It agreed that such a workshop should involve other relevant APEC sub-fora, and it invited interested economies to develop a more specific proposal.
MAG members reiterated they will pursue their efforts and best endeavors towards reaching a mutually satisfactory deal at the DDA/NAMA negotiations.
